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As we near the end of term 5, we have a few important notices to share. As ever, we keep our
blog updated with information on various subjects children are studying in school - please also go
back and explore previous posts to see how we continue to develop our curriculum. At the end of
the newsletter, there is some information on school attendance and illness, as well as a parent
guide to Whatsapp.

Language Development and Reading

As a staff, we have been focussing our recent
training around language development. All
children in our school continue to develop
their language proficiency and reading is a
key factor in this. Research indicates that
reading to children aged 4-5 years old can
make the difference of 1 year by the time
children reach 8 or 9 years old in their
reading skills. We encourage all of our
families to support language and reading
development by reading as frequently as
possible.

Summer term - warm weather

As we hope to enjoy more of the good
weather, can we please remind you to send
children into school with sun cream already
applied and plenty of water. If your child
requires additional cream to be applied
throughout the day, please ensure you put

this in a named bottle for them to self-apply.
We will not allow children to share products
due to allergies. We encourage sun hats and
the website gives guidance on uniform
during the summer.

Road safety

It is imperative that the zigzag lines outside
of the school gates are kept clear. All too
often, parents are dropping children off in
this area which is used for emergency access.

In a similar vein, please be mindful of your
speed if travelling by car near the school - we
all have a responsibility to keep our children
safe.

Year 4 Multiplication Tables Check

Year 4 children will be participating in the
multiplication tables check in June (after half
term). The purpose of the check is to
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determine whether children can fluently
recall their times tables up to 12, which is
essential for future success in mathematics.
Times tables knowledge is vital for quick
mental maths calculations and problem
solving, as well as for many of the topics
children learn in more depth during year 5, 6
and beyond. It is a statutory assessment that
all Year 4 pupils will undertake this year.

The test itself is an on-screen check
consisting of 25 times table questions.
Children will be able to answer 3 practice
questions before taking the actual check.
They will then have 6 seconds to answer each
question and the overall check should not
take roughly more than 5 minutes.

There are many ways to practise the tables,
such as TT Rockstars, Singing TT songs on
YouTube, chanting and reciting, playing
games, learning the tricks, skip counting,
doubling and halving and many more.

For more information on the check - please
visit this parent guide.

Year 1 - Great Fire of London

Year 1 have been studying the great fire of
London and took part in a history workshop
to find out more about life at the time of the
event and the fire itself. They also made
houses which were set alight on the
playground so they could experience how
the fire spread. Great job year 1!

Mr Harrington - Kent Teacher of the year
Awards

We are very proud to announce that Mr
Harrington scooped the West Kent Senior
Leadership Team member award in this
ceremony which celebrates teachers from
across the county. Mr Harrington was
nominated by members of the school
community and recognised by the panel for
all of his hard work and commitment to the
school. We thank all of our parents and
carers who took the time to recognise other
teachers in our school, as we received several
nominations.

Class Dojo

Please could I remind you that all messages
about absence or early collection from school
should go through the school office. Staff
will not always check messages throughout
the day and will be focussed on class
teaching. Similarly, if staff are absent, we can
ensure that these messages reach the
relevant adult.

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/6543c1ef9e05fd0014be7c64/2024_Information_for_parents_Multiplication_tables_check_PDFA_v1.1.pdf


Walking to School

This week has been Walk to School Week
across the country. This is an initiative run by
a walking charity to encourage children to
walk to school wherever possible. Parking
even a little way from the school reduces
congestion and air pollution at the school
gates and improves road safety. It also
increases physical activity which is good for
positive mental health.

Take a look at these top tips to encourage
children to walk to school.

Some of our Y4 children have created
posters about walking to school.

Mental Health and wellbeing

Looking for ways to support mental health
and wellbeing over the half term?

Keep in touch - Stay connected to people
over the holidays. Arrange playdates for the
children to give you an opportunity to catch
up with friends too.

Try something new or do something together
- Why not try a family swim at the local pool,
or visit an adventure park?

Spend time outside - Visit a local park or
castle with grounds with outdoor activities.
You could have a go at the trail at Manor
Park in West Malling.

Have a routine - Even in the holidays it’s
good to stick to a routine. Work to a
schedule with something to look forward to
each day.

Have downtime - You don’t have to fill every
moment of every day with something active,
it’s important to have downtime too.

Water Safety

As part of our work to support the children’s
safety and wellbeing, we’ve talked in school
this week about water safety and the
important things to remember when around
water, the ‘Water Safety Code’.

https://www.bristolwalkfest.com/walk-to-school-week-seven-top-tips-to-get-children-walking/


More information about water safety can be
found here.

Why not try one of these quizzes at home
over the holidays to see what the children
have learnt about water safety?

https://rnli.org/youth-education/education-re
sources/lower-primary/is-this-safe (age 3-7)

https://rnli.org/youth-education/education-re
sources/upper-primary/water-activity-quiz
(age 7-11)

Captain Wonderweb and the Esteem
Machine

This week the children were visited by a
company called Shooting Stars. The children
absolutely loved the workshop where they
talked about positive mental health and the
importance of resilience.

Take a look at this post-show video for you to
see what the children learnt.

WhatsApp

It has been brought to our attention this
week that there are children that are using
WhatsApp. The minimum age for using
WhatsApp is 13 - recently lowered from 16. It
is crucial that if you are allowing your child to
use this app under age, that you monitor
their use of it closely. Here is some guidance
from the NSPCC around safe use of
WhatsApp.

EAL coffee morning

We would like to inform you that we have
another EAL Coffee Morning planned for
Thursday 13th of June , between 9am and
10am, in the Conference room.

The session will be dedicated to a variety of
strategies you can use at home when raising
a bilingual child. We know that being
bilingual brings many benefits. Bilingual
people can be creative and flexible. They can
be more open-minded, and they also find it
easier to focus on a variety of tasks
simultaneously. Our special guest on the day
will be Mrs. Bhupinder Gill, our EAL Advisory
Teacher from the Education People
Company, who will share her knowledge and
expertise with us.

It will also be a chance for you to ask about
any suggestions and propositions regarding
our Cultural Day, which is being organised at
Wentworth this summer.

KS2 SATs

We are enormously proud of our Year 6
cohort who completed their SATs last week.
These end of primary school assessments are
taken by children across the country to
provide important information on
performance and also form part of the
information passed on to secondary schools.

https://www.rlss.org.uk/the-water-safety-code
https://rnli.org/youth-education/education-resources/lower-primary/is-this-safe
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https://vimeo.com/828735700/af28a2f860?share=copy
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-safety-blog/2023-01-12-is-whatsapp-safe-for-my-child/


The group were treated to a special cooked
breakfast in school on Friday and enjoyed a
trip to Chessington on Monday as a reward
for their hard work. Below are some
comments from the children:

For me, the SATs were a pretty stressful time
even though we had done lots of preparation
to maximise our learning. Every bit of work
and learning in our classroom had to be
covered up which made the classroom seem
very strange and all the tables were moved
too. On the day of each test, we were given
a little breakfast snack which helped us all to
head into the tests with the right mindset.
After all our SATs were finished, we were
treated to a celebratory breakfast as a year
group. I’m proud to say that I survived the
SATs!

Ben

The SATs were not an easy thing to do but
thanks to our teachers and all the extra work
we did, I think I did brilliantly! When the last
paper was over, the relief on people’s faces
was really clear. On the morning after the
SATs it was lots of fun when we went to the
hall to have a sausage in a roll. We spent
time talking to each other and feeling proud
of what we have achieved.

Jay

On the first day of SATs week I felt really
nervous, but then I remembered our PSHE
lessons when we learned about ways to cope
with stress; breathing deeply and calmly
really helped me. Every day before a test we
were given a small breakfast which gave us
‘extra brain power’ according to our teacher.
At the end of the week, when the SATs were
finally done, we had a delicious breakfast
together and it was really nice to get
together as a year group. Overall, I’m glad
I’ve done the SATs because it has taught me
to be resilient and to cope with pressure and
nerves.

Simran

Leading up to the SATs, I came in early with
other children to do extra maths and
comprehension which really helped me and I
am grateful to the teachers for their support.
In PSHE we learned not to stress too much
and also how to deal with stress which really
helped me in some tests. On Friday we had a
celebration breakfast which was delicious. I’m
glad the SATs are over but happy that I did
them at Wentworth because all the teachers
have really helped me.

Erin

PTA fundraising

The PTA does a fantastic job at raising funds
for the school throughout the year. They
currently have tickets available for some local
attractions which offer a competitive price
and also raise money for Wentworth.
Currently, there are tickets for Adventure
Island, Southend at £18 per ticket and
tickets for the Sealife Adventure, Southend
Tickets at £10 per ticket. Please email
pta@wentworthonline.co.uk to purchase.

The PTA also have special price tickets for
Robin Hood Pantomime at the Orchard
Theatre, Dartford.

mailto:pta@wentworthonline.co.uk


Available dates:

Wednesday 18th December 7pm

Thursday 19th December 7pm

Seats are available in stalls, upper stalls and
circle and will be pre-allocated to you. All
tickets are £21 each. Again, please contact
the PTA via email for tickets.

Maths Workshops for parents

We are working with Quest to run a Maths
workshop for parents. This starts on Monday
10th June at 9.15am. It’s completely free.

For every parent who attends the first session
(the taster session), £5 will be donated to our
PTA.

For more information, see the poster at the
bottom of the newsletter.

And finally

Lots of running achievements to celebrate!

Amelia in 2JP walked 6.64 miles on Saturday
11th May for the Ellenor hospice countryside
trail and has raised £170!

Elodie in 6NA completed the Race for Life
5km in 34 minutes along with her friend
Evelyn. We are very proud of her as she
raised a great total for Cancer Research.

Jack in 2JP completed a 2.6miles mini
marathon in 30 minutes and has raised £565
for Greenwich and Bexley Hospice! Well
done Jack!

Please feel free to share any good news
stories to be included in future newsletters!

Upcoming dates for the diary

24th May - Last day of Term 5
3rd June - First day of Term 6
14th June - PTA someone special sale
17th / 18th June - Y5 trips to Knole Park
24th June - Y1 trip to Hobbledown Farm
3rd July - Bag2school collection
5th July - PTA summer fair
9th July - Y6 production
12th July - Cultural Day (Details to follow)
16th July - Open afternoon
17th July - Sports Day (KS1 AM, KS2 PM)
18th July - Y6 leavers performance
19th July - PTA discos
23rd July - Last day of Term 6








